At the Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 20th June 2011 there were present; Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr P Ball, Mr S Rees, Mrs T Townend, Mrs G Soanes, Mr P Button, Mr M Straw, Mr J Blowers, Mr B Shelton, PCSO S Kershaw & Cllr P Ashdown, 7 parishioners were also present.
Apologies were received from Mr J Nichols, Cllr M Barnard, Cllr C Law, Mr R Leech & PC D Stranks
Approval of minutes The minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 16th May were approved and signed.

Declaration of Interests No interests were declared.
Election of Chairperson The clerk took over the meeting for the election.  Mr Shelton proposed Mr Rees who acknowledged the proposal but declined.  Mrs Soanes proposed Mr Wade and this was seconded by Mr Blowers.  Mr Wade said that he was happy to continue and following a unanimous vote Mr Wade was elected as Chairman.
Election of Vice Chair Mr Wade proposed Mr Rees and Mr Straw seconded the proposal and this was also carried unanimously.
Clerk’s Report Update from the last meeting.  The pothole at the top of Cockshoot was reported to SCC on 3rd June.  As the work has not yet been carried out the clerk will contact the council again.  As only some of the white lines have been repainted on the roads this was thought to be work on-going but the clerk will seek confirmation from the relevant authority.  The overgrown trees in the alley joining The Pippins/The Street have not yet been sorted and we are still awaiting an update from Cllr Barnard and the clerk will contact him again.  The clerk has contacted WDC regarding the possibility of placing more dog waste bins around the village.  Cllr Ashdown agrees to chase this matter and to also find out who is responsible for emptying the bins before we agree to place extra around the village.  The resurfacing of the A12 slip road has been reported twice and the clerk will make further contact.  The leaning outlet wall and pipe at the Barkis Meadow pond has still not been rectified, again the clerk will contact Cllr Barnard regarding this outstanding matter as it has worsened over the last few weeks.
15 minutes for Parishioner input A parishioner reported that the storm water inlets along Flixton Road have not yet been cleared despite being reported almost three months ago.  The clerk will chase this matter up.  Regarding the re-stocking of fish at the Barkis Meadow pond, this will wait until the problem reported above has been resolved.  A parishioner reported that the Parish notice board in The Street has deteriorated to the extent where it has become quite dangerous.  It was agreed that the Parish Council will look into getting a new one. It was also pointed out that this notice board is not for public use and should only be used by the Parish Council and it was suggested that maybe the prison could make one, perhaps with some glass or Perspex doors.  The clerk will contact Stuart Chandler at the prison to see if that is something which they can do under the Re-settlement scheme.  Clive Ffitch advised that the recent teddy bears parachuting event at the church raised just over £2,500, which was down slightly on previous years but still a substantial amount nonetheless.  Mr Ffitch passed on his thanks to everyone who helped at the event.  He also reported that the work to the east wall of the church has been completed but the cross has not been put back due to lack of support in the walls and that the church roof probably needs to be repaired in the near future.

 Police Report PCSO Kershaw reported three recorded crimes for May.  These were a burglary in Flixton Road, a theft of a number plate from a motor vehicle and also a theft from a motor vehicle which was reported at the last meeting.  Neighbourhood watch week is 20th-24th June, PCSO Kershaw and a Suffolk police co-ordinator will be in the Britten Centre, Lowestoft on 21st June.  Suffolk police ask again that all residents be vigilant and report anyone who looks suspicious.  With the warmer weather remember to lock doors and remove keys even if you are in your own garden.  PCSO Kershaw attended the school last week with reference to parking issues and there were none.  No report of any fly-tipping this month.  A report of motorbikes on private land at The Loke was reported to the police and the land owner has been informed.  There was an accident on the B1074 on the morning of 8th June, the police did attend but as only a very minor injury there was no further action or record.  Also reported was a motor vehicle apparently abandoned in the field adjacent to Pound Lane but this was reclaimed by the owner a few days later.
Other Parish Business  (Parish Councillors) The clerk read out an email on behalf of Mr Nichols  that there is a need to cut the wildflower meadow before the knapweed flowers and seeds (as advised by SWT). Mr Button confirmed that he is happy to do this and will liaise with Mr Nichols to arrange.
Mrs Townend said that her husband is prepared to tidy up the pound but will  need help taking the rubbish away.  Mr Wade offered his help and it was agreed that as no one has any idea where the key is, the padlock would be cut and replaced following the tidy up   Mr Rees has met with Simon Walker of Waveney Norse regarding the repair of the zip-wire on the playground. To replace posts and supports with matching 6” timbers and to reinstate the zip-wire back to its original condition was quoted at £517-29. Mr Walker advised that 8” timbers would be stronger and although this would be the preferred option the quoted cost of £1174 was considerably higher. To repair additional equipment on the playground would cost £500.71.  The Parish Council are keen to get the work completed before the start of the school holidays so Mr Rees will seek clarification of the higher quote and advise other councillors by email before giving Mr Walker instructions to go ahead with the works. It was also noted that the zip-wire needs repairing mainly due to equipment failure rather than vandalism but unfortunately the company who installed it have ceased trading so we have no recourse.  Cllr Ashdown offered to find out if we can receive funding for the repairs under section 106 or we could claim under the insurance.  The clerk then pointed out that the playground equipment is only insured for £2149.52. It was agreed to contact the insurance company with a view to increasing to £35,000 to reflect the new equipment. Mr Blowers was advised by Harrods that for Health & Safety reasons the goalposts on the playing field must be anchored down with equipment provided by them.  As the goalposts were continually being moved these have now been taken away.  Mr Blowers asked for agreement for Nigel Jermy to have a BBQ at the pit on 29th June, this is an annual event and was agreed unanimously.  Mrs Soanes reported that hedges have grown over the 30mph signs in Market Lane, this will be reported by the Clerk and also that the post box in Market Lane is completely hidden by a resident’s hedge.  The clerk will contact the owner to cut the hedge.  The bench for Mrs Shaw is ready and she will be contacted regarding the exact location of it as there are now planters situated by the bus-stop where it was thought she wanted it placed. Mr Blowers will obtain two quotes for a concrete plinth to mount the bench. It was reported by Mr Shelton that people have been sitting on the new planters whilst waiting for a bus so there is a definite need for a bench by the bus-stop.  It was reported that the ‘old’ direction signposts are in need of re-painting.  The clerk will contact SCC to enquire whether the villagers can paint them.  It was agreed that replacing these signs with their modern day equivalent would spoil the character of the village.  Mr Ball will arrange an interim litter pick for problem areas such as the skate park and Lowestoft Rd with a whole village litter pick to be arranged for the Autumn.  The vandalised duck sign has now been repaired by Mr Shelton, he will liaise with Mr Ffitch about placing it back near the pond.
District Councillor Report Cllr Ashdown reported. Planning permission has been extended by a further 3 years for the Walton garage site.  Cllr Ashdown has spoken to Mr Lewis the developer who advises that he is hoping to start building in Summer 2012 but will look to tidy up the site in the interim.
County Councillor Report No report available.
SCC Locality Budget  Postponed until next meeting.

Millennium Beacon update/Diamond Jubilee 2012  The Parish Council are keen to reinstate the Beacon as soon as possible particularly in view of the Diamond Jubilee next year.  Mr Ball offered to contact a company advertised in the SALC magazine to obtain a quote and Mr Button offered to contact Waveney Fencing for a quote.
Parish telephone box update Mr Nichols had contacted BT re disconnecting the kiosks and has been advised that it will cost £421 plus VAT for each box.  We have also received a bill from E-on which is a first so they now realise that they should be billing us for the cost of electricity to the boxes.  It was agreed not to pay this bill pending agreeing a way forward.
Development of Red Lion site Mr Rees reported on the ‘fact-finding’ meeting held at the Red Lion site that morning which was attended by the Development Control committee and Parish council representatives.  Mr Rees voiced concerns regarding the parking problems on The Street and that a new development with limited parking on site would only make the area worse.  It was also noted that the proposed development would be one metre taller than the existing building.  A decision on the development will be made at a council meeting on 21st June 2011.
Insurance cover for playground/inspection This was discussed earlier regarding the repair of the zip-wire.  Mr Blowers reported that he had spoken to the inspector recently and we should shortly receive his report and bill.
Village Website  Postponed until next meeting
Planning No planning requests received

WDC have approved the following: Mr & Mrs Gilder, Timbers, Pound Lane, construction of rear conservatory and part retrospective application for rear outbuildings; Mr P Gloss, 62 Lakeside Rise, construction of front porch extension & Mr K Blowers, Contiki, Market Lane, construction of detached double garage.
Finances The following finances were approved; Mr J Nichols (Broadband allowance Apr/May/Jun) £25.00, Mrs M Ball (Clerk’s salary & telephone Jun plus stationary expenses) £130.10, HMP Blundeston (bench) £120-00, Mrs G Soanes (paint for new bench) £39.98, WDC (costs re uncontested election) £124.34 Not approved; E-on £67.67. 
Correspondence ACRE receipt and certificate of membership plus details of AGM on 13/7/11, SCC on proposed closure of Flixton Rd/Peto’s Corner junction in August, exact date to be confirmed, email from SCC re change of speed limit along Lowestoft Road where it meets Queensway to 30mph, WDC on nominations for torch bearers during the Olympic Games 2012 and from Bruno Peek regarding lighting beacons on the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee next year.
Dates were agreed for the next three meetings; Monday 18th July, Monday 15th August and Monday 12th September
                     There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.05pm 
